Fourlanesend Community Primary School

CAWSAND TORPOINT CORNWALL PL10 1LR

16th November 2018



Tel: 01752 822502

Email: head@fourlanesend.cornwall.sch.uk Website: www.fourlanesendprimary.co.uk

Message from Head teacher: Next week is National Road Safety Week. Every class will be covering age related road safety awareness and on Thursday we have a PCSO coming to talk to the whole school about road safety. We are very impressed with all the interest for taking part in the singing at Mt Edgcumbe; we will begin practising next week - apologies if your children come home singing Christmas carols! Please check the dates for your diary as it is a very busy term.

Dates For Your Diary

Mon 19th Nov - Cornish Times to take photo of Foundation children.

Thurs 22nd Nov - FAST Meeting, 3:15 - 5:30pm (ish). All welcome.

Mon 26th Nov - FS & Yr 6 Height & Weight checks by School Nurse.

Fri 30th Nov - Mufti Day - collecting items for FAST Bingo and Christmas Fair hampers.

Thurs 6th Dec - FAST Meeting, 3:15 - 5:30pm (ish). All welcome,

Fri 7th Dec- FAST Bingo after school. All welcome.

Sat 8th Dec - Singing at Mt Edgcumbe Christmas Fair

Weds 12th Dec - School Christmas Productions.

Fri 14th Dec - Christmas Jumper Day & Christmas Fair.

Tues 18th Dec - Christmas Party Day.

Weds 19th Dec - School Christmas Dinner.

Thurs 20th Dec - 1pm Carol Concert. Last day of term.

Mon 7th Jan - Back to school.

Whole School Attendance

This week, our whole school attendance is 95.7%. So far this year, attendance is 96.7%. Our overall target this year is that we can make it 96%. Please help us achieve this by working with us. We can give your child Calpol or ibuprofen at school. However, if they really are unwell we will send them home. If you do keep your child at home and then they perk up, PLEASE send them to school, even just for the afternoon - every little bit helps and most importantly it makes a huge difference to your child's progress and education.

AFTER SCHOOL CLUB AT FOURLANESEND 3:15pm-5:30pm

Please contact the office to book a place for your child.

Places **MUST** be booked at least 24hrs in advance.

<u>FoFLES Xmas Fair - Friday 14th</u> December

Please see reverse of newsletter for details of help required.

Fast Meeting - Thursday 22nd November

The next FAST meeting will be taking place after school on Thursday 22nd November, supported by Danny Biscombe - Behaviour Support Therapist specialising in 'Theraplay'. Everyone is welcome to come along and enjoy the session.

Mufti Day - Friday 30th November

We will be collecting items for the FAST Bingo and Christmas Fair hampers. Please do not send in out of date food, or food that will be out of date by the Bingo/ Christmas Fair. This is useless to us and can not be used in the hampers.

FAST Bingo - Friday 7th December

Donations of cakes/refreshments will be greatly appreciated as well as any helpers for the kitchen. Volunteers will not miss out on the Bingo. If you are able to help, please let the office know. All proceeds are for Project 500.

Free Swimming Passes

We have some free adult and junior 3 day swim passes which can be used at either Saltash or Liskeard Leisure Centre. If you would be interested in a pass, please give your name in to the office with how many passes you would need by the end of next week. Depending on interest, we will then pull names out of a hat.

Class News

Class Lynher - On Tuesday morning we walked around Millbrook learning more about WWI and went to All Saints Church where we saw the poppy wreaths we had made. We also enjoyed our dance workshop, developing our duets. We have done some work on anti-bullying by discussing what behaviours are bullying or not. By Jack & Alissa

Class Tamar - We started doing computer programming using Imagine Logo. We used codes to create shape which was challenging but fun. We have been doing some work on anti-bullying as part of Anti-Bullying Week and thought about different way we could help and support children who are being bullied. We also continued to learn more about sound and how it travels. By Coa & Taylor

Class Cremyll - This week we learnt about Captain Scott's expedition to the South Pole and debated whether it was a good idea or not. We really enjoyed learning and practising how to travel in different ways in our dance session. By Ruby-Skye & Charlie

Class Plym - This week we have been thinking about how stories are structured and making our own stories. We have been learning about the expedition of Captain Scott on his journey to the Antarctic. A big thank you to Petty for taking brilliant yoga classes. By Maizie & Eva

Girls Socks & Tights

Please could we have any outgrown/ spare little girls socks and tights that we can keep in school for spares. All donations greatly appreciated.



XMAS FAIR NEEDS YOU!!!

We need:

Music, volunteers, cake making, face painting, elves for grotto, donations for raffle...

Also, stalls available for makers and creatives who would like to sell at the fair

Please leave your contact details at the school office, catch one of us in the playground or message via facebook FOFLES page.